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April 22, 2020 
Dear Parents, 
 
We took a deep breath over spring break to prepare for a marathon vs. a sprint. It wasn’t the spring 
break any of us envisioned (and we know for some of you it was anything but a break) but we were 
cheered to hear stories of families getting creative and, for example, camping in their own back 
yards! With all the hardship and fear infusing this time, there will be positive lessons we’ll bring with 
us into the future: new ways of working, of connecting with our community, of being with our 
families. And while there are dark moments when it seems frivolous to look on the bright side, 
sometimes pausing to find something positive is the most important thing we can do.  
 
We hope those of you who could join us last week took as much away from Leslie Cohen-Rubury’s 
talk as we did. She not only had incredibly helpful insights into parenting—and maintaining one’s 
own equilibrium under stress—she shared practical tools that are easy to implement. If you missed 
the call and would like to view a recording, please e-mail the office for login information.  
 
We’ve heard great feedback about the Movement Week classes as well. Those of us with students in 
the classes loved listening in on our children participating in dance, eurythmy, gym, and circus arts. 
We hope to bring these classes to you again. Heartfelt thanks go to the teachers who made this 
possible, especially our Gym and Circus Arts Teacher, Laura Geilen, whose mother passed away the 
previous week. Please join us in sending our love and condolences to Ms. Geilen. 
 
In continuing to look for new ways to connect as a community, we would like to revive, “Treats 
Tuesdays,” virtually, hosted by Therese Lederer. Some of you know that each Tuesday when we 
were back on campus, teachers and staff would bring in food to share with whomever came through 
the Admin. Cottage. Sometimes parents would even surprise us with treats. (Homemade sourdough 
cinnamon buns!!!) We can’t sample each other’s new banana bread recipe or gluten-free cookies 
remotely, but we can still gather with a cup of tea or coffee to check in and say hello. This will be a 
recurring event each Tuesday at 9 AM. Join via Zoom: Meeting ID, 746 7524 0979; Password, 
2Yg4sD. 
 
Virtual parent evenings began this week as well and will continue into May. Please check with your 
teacher if you are uncertain about dates or times. (The parent evenings are posted on the website 
calendar, but the conference login information is not.) Please know that we are paying close 
attention to privacy concerns around the Zoom platform, and are making changes to our accounts 
to address these concerns as they arise. Of all the available options for this type of connection, we 
still feel Zoom is the best option for our purposes. We will let you know if this changes. 
 
As we plan for continued virtual events—including our first virtual Open House this Thursday—
and as teachers dive back in to a new block of distance learning, working out technical kinks as they 
go, we are also working on plans for how and when we will reopen campus. Members of the 
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Leadership Council are on weekly calls with Rick Branson, Executive Director of the Connecticut 
Association of Independent Schools, along with the Heads of Schools of over 40 other schools in 
Connecticut, to lend support, learn from one another, and stay updated on how schools are working 
through this public health crisis. We are thrilled to learn that Rick Branson accepted an invitation to 
serve on the Education Subcommittee of Reopen Connecticut. Reopen Connecticut is an advisory 
board tasked by Governor Lamont to formulate a plan to responsibly re-start our economy. This 
will provide independent schools an opportunity to help inform decision making on the re-opening 
of school campuses and to share concerns and priorities. 
 
We are proactively looking at re-opening scenarios and variables for each circumstance as well as 
looking at the important milestones events we all hold so dear such as the farm trip and 8th grade 
trip, May Fair, graduation and crossing the bridge, as well as Summer Camp. Our energy will turn 
toward actively planning how those events can still happen if we were to re-open campus in May, in 
June, or the Fall. Flexibility, creativity, and patience continue to be required of us all. 
 
Happy Earth Day and Ramadan Mubarak. 
 
Warmly,  
 
The Leadership Council and HVWS COVID-19 Task Force 


